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Public Health Division 

Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

Tina Kotek, Governor

February 5th, 2025 
 
John Cornell 
Crowfoot Baptist Church 
699 Cascade Drive 
Lebanon, OR 97355 
 
sent by email only 
 
Re: Filtration Upgrade (PR#156-2024) 
 Crowfoot Baptist Church (PWS ID#06207) 

Plan review abandonment 
 
Dear John Cornell: 
 
The Oregon Health Authority Drinking Water Services (DWS) has abandoned the subject 
project.  This plan review abandonment decision comes out of the DWS’s plan review 
manager determining the DWS plan review for the elective UV installation was not 
necessary.  
 
With receipt of this letter, this concludes the plan review process with the DWS for the UV 
disinfection installation.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 541-231-9077. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Zach Golik, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 


